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Articles and Photo Submissions for Next Month’s Edition via the QR Code or email 335elkstracks@
gmail.com.  Deadline for submissions to Tracks is the 10th of each month by 5pm.
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The Elks Tracks is the official newsletter of Phoenix Lodge 335, published monthly and distributed to all Lodge 
members. Content is subject to editing, acceptance, or rejection by the Tracks Staff. Certain articles are printed as 
submitted without editing, per direction of the Exalted Ruler and/or the Lodge Secretary. All written articles must be 
submitted in paper, email, text, or Word format. Graphics, pictures, and photographs must be submitted in an “Actual 
Size” format. Verbal changes to the content are acceptable with an email /re-submission.
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Exalted Ruler, Joe Brown
August is here and it is hot. Here is the news from Grand Lodge. Phoenix 
335’s officers competed in the Ritual competition, representing our Lodge 
and the State of Arizona. We came in fourth in the first round. But only the 
first and second places from the east and west divisions move on to the final 
four. 1st place went to Kenton Ohio Lodge #157, 2nd place went to Garden 
Grove California Lodge #1952, 3rd place went to Reno Nevada Lodge #597, 

and the 4th place winner was Sanford Maine Lodge #1470.
In other news, Grand Lodge had 22 resolutions for voting. I voted as the Lodge had voted on 
the first 12; for the next 9, I voted as I felt the Lodge would want me to. The 10th resolution 
was tabled for further review. I read each resolution title, a brief description, and the stat-
ute number on the floor of the Lodge at the meeting on July 18th, and indicated whether it 
passed or failed for adoption.
Bingo is back and had a great turnout on the first night with 87 players, a very nice start to 
the opening night. Anyone interested in volunteering, please see Tim Woods, Diane Bodwell, 
or Karen Seaman for more information. We are a bit short of workers since several committee 
members have left for cooler weather for the summer season.
I would like to thank our officers for their great job at the Grand Lodge National Ritual con-
test and for all they did. I would further like to thank all our members for their support to the 
officer corps. I can be reached at 602-791-6894 or by email at joebrownelks335@gmail.com

Esteemed Leading Knight, Karen Seaman
We have returned from the Austin National Elks Convention, and while we 
narrowly missed the final four by a whisper, I am immensely proud of our 
performance. We are delighted to share that we achieved 5th place in the 
nation, a testament to our dedication and effort.
As we look ahead, I am eagerly hoping for a reprieve from the weather and 

excited that public bingo resumed. We have dearly missed our community friends and look 
forward to reconnecting. Wishing you all a wonderful August! I hope to see you often, and 
please don’t hesitate to reach out if there’s anything I can do for you.

Esteemed Loyal Knight, Becky Simons
August, the Sunday of summer. It’s been a hot one for sure. I’m looking 
forward to the Labor Day picnic, swimming, and the Baked Goods auction. 
There will be more Veterans activities now that we can go to the State Veter-
ans home again. I have had wonderful conversations with some of you, and 
smiles and hugs too. As always, if you have ideas or something on your mind, 
let me know. I’m always happy to talk to you.

Esteemed Lecturing Knight, Clint Tompkins
July was a good month. The Elks Kids Committee had a backpack and school 
supply drive and distribution. The total backpacks and items donated, and 
backpacks handed out will be in September Tracks. The Elks Kids Committee 
hosted a Back-to-School Pool Party and looks forward to everyone joining us 
again on August 24th for another pool party.
Our Ritual team went to the National Convention and competed, represent-

ing Arizona in a tremendously positive way. This was my first time at the National Conven-
tion, and I was able to gain insights on different ideas for some of the committees under my 
chair.

Thank you all for supporting this Lodge, and remember August is the end of summer. Make it 
your mission to achieve the rest of your dreams for this season before the cold starts to settle 
in around November.

Phoenix Lodge #335 - Grand Lodge 
Ritual Results
by Al Kayal, PSP

Phoenix Elks Lodge #335 Ritual Team traveled to Austin, Texas, to attend the an-
nual Elks Grand Lodge Convention, which spanned from Saturday, June 29 through 
Wednesday, July 3, 2024. They competed as Arizona’s representative in the National 
Team Ritual Competition. Although this Lodge is no stranger to the Final Four portion 
of the contest, it was not meant to be this time around, as the Phoenix Lodge contin-
gent’s preliminary round score fell 0.206 points short of qualifying for the prestigious 
Final Four contest.

Congratulations to the team members and their coaches for doing an outstanding job 
in representing Phoenix Lodge #335 and the State of Arizona.

Exalted Ruler: Carol Brown
Esteemed Leading Knight: Joe Brown
Esteemed Loyal Knight: Karen 
Seaman
Esteemed Lecturing Knight: Becky 
Simons
Chaplain: Clint Thompkins
Esquire: Lionel McCray
Inner Guard: Jeff Beasley
Candidate: Laura McCray
Coaches: Diane Bodwell, PER; Bill Darr, 
PDDGER; Al Kayal, PSP
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PHOENIX ELKS LODGE #335 CONTACTS 
2024-2025 
bpoephx335@gmail.com
Office 602-482-2335

Exalted Ruler
Joe Brown 602-791-6894
joebrownelks335@gmail.com
Esteemed Leading Knight  
Karen Seaman 602-315-0939
Punkimonki@AOL.com
Esteemed Loyal Knight 
Becky Simons 602-697-1175 
ocheltr@aol.com
Esteemed Lecturing Knight 
Clint Tompkins 602-400-4431 
tompkins.clint@yahoo.com
Secretary
Brenda Kayal 602-380-2349
bkayal@msn.com
Treasurer
Diane Bodwell, PER 602-989-8940
elks335treasurer@gmail.com
Esquire
Jeff Beasley 918-808-2605 
jeff@jeffbeasley.com
Chaplain
Sylvia Carruthers 760-845-6010
sylviacarruthers@gmail.com 
Inner Guard
Cory Dunkirk 480-286-5376
dunkpro12@gmail.com
Tiler
Patricia Stewart 602-316-1548
pstewartaz@gmail.com
Vocalist
Al Kayal, PDDGER 602-451-8413
akayal@msn.com
1 Year Trustee
Mark Thompson 307-631-4474 
smurfect2@gmail.com
2 Year Trustee 
Ken Stewart 602-568-6050
kstewartaz@yahoo.com
3 Year Trustee
Marty Griffith, PER 602-614-8663
martygriffith53@gmail.com
4 Year Trustee 
Clem Brown 602-790-0546
campmaster@cox.net
5 Year Trustee
Al Kayal, PDDGER 602-451-8413
akayal@msn.com

Phoenix Elks Committee Directory
Accident Prevention: 
Marty Griffith, PER 602-614-8663
martygriffith53@gmail.com
Americanism:
Damien Speck 602-399-2277 
dspeckelks335@gmail.com
Americanism Essays:
Kirby Everingham 480-201-5997
r2k2ever@gmail.com
Antlers:
Eileen Austin 602-644-6343
rubyrhino@cox.net
Applications:
Linda Thompson 307-421-4683 
lthompsonncua@gmail.com

Arizona Elks Major Projects (AEMP) 
Larry Bodwell 602-989-5896
LDBodwell@gmail.com
Audit & Accounting:
Laura Williams 602- 448-5855
laura@laura-williams-cpa.com 
Banquet Reservations Manager
Nadine Lucas 602-482-2339
elksroomrentals335@gmail.com
Bingo:
Tim Woods, PDDGER 602-762-4629 
tim@azwoods.com
Blood Drive:
Cory Dunkirk 480-286-5376
dunkpro12@gmail.com
Charity Ball:
Irene Ploski 602-380-5927
irene@indieinsurance.com & 
Laura Williams 602- 448-5855
laura@laura-williams-cpa.com
Children’s Shopping Spree:
Linda Thompson 307-421-4683
lthompsonncua@gmail.com
Club Manager
Nadine Lucas 602-482-2339
Clubmgr335@gmail.com
Dictionary/ Young Readers Day/Read 
Across America:
Clint Tompkins 602-400-4431 
tompkins.clint@yahoo.com
Drug Awareness:
Bill Darr, PDDGER 415-850-5250 
Slidarr628@cs.com
Electronic Lodge Communications ONE:
Dan McDermott 909-994-0369  
ddmcdermott@gmail.com
Elks Kids:
Clint Tompkins 602-400-4431 
tompkins.clint@yahoo.com
Elks National Foundation:
Diane Bodwell, PER 602-989-8940
elks335treasurer@gmail.com
Flag Day:
TBD
Facilities Committee: 
Mark Thompson 307-631-4474 
smurfect2@gmail.com
Friday Volunteer Servers:
TBD
Funeral:
Al Kayal, PDDGER 602-451-8413 
akayal@msn.com
Government Relations:
Al Kayal, PDDGER 602-451-8413 
akayal@msn.com
Hoop Shoot:
TBD
House Committee 
Bill Darr, PDDGER 415-850-5250 
Slidarr628@cs.com
Membership:
Kathy Jones 602-777-1366
kajones0809@gmail.com
Past Exalted Rulers Association: 
Randy Doescher
rddoescher@gmail.com
Picnics:
Cookie Nanni 602- 482-8076
cooktzu@aol.com
Presiding Justice:
Philip Whitaker 602- 423-8118
Protocol: (Co-Chairs)
Randy Sterling 602-616-3871
bullelk335@gmail.com & 
Dawn Sterling 602- 242-4470
dawnscandles@cox.net
Public Relations
Jeff Beasley 918-808-2605 
jeff@jeffbeasley.com

Queen of Hearts: 
Diane Bodwell, PER 602-989-8940 
elks335treasurer@gmail.com
Salvation Army Bell Ringers: 
Patricia Stewart 602-316-1548
pstewartaz@gmail. com
Scholarships:
Diane Bodwell PER 602-989-8940
elks335treasurer@gmail.com
Scouts Liaison, Boys & Girls:
Damien Speck 602-399-2277 
dspeckelks335@gmail.com
Soccer Shoot:
TBD
Steak Fry Dinners
Mark Thompson 307-631-4474 
smurfect2@gmail.com
Thanksgiving Baskets:
Becky Simons 602-697-1175 
ocheltr@aol.com
Tracks Editor:
Heather Leal 602-434-6046
HeatherLeal.hl@gmail.com 
Trustees:  
Clem Brown, PER 602-790-0546
campmaster@cox.net
Veterans:
Becky Simons 602-697-1175 
ocheltr@aol.com
Wheel O’ Elkdom:
Alice Brown 602-770-8618
campmaster@cox.net
Youth Activities:
Clint Tompkins 602-400-4431 
tompkins.clint@yahoo.com

Secretary’s Information
Sickness and Distress:
There was no Sickness and Distress re-
ported at the June 20, 2024 Lodge session.

Proposition for Membership: 
Read on the floor of the Lodge at the June 
20, 2024 Lodge session.

By Initiation:	 Proposer:
Michael Doyle	 Rick Harrach
Laura Overton	 John Vescova
Lisa Persky	 Linda Head
		
All applications were referred to the 
Applications Committee. 

Applications Committee Report:
The following candidates were favorably 
recommended by the Application Com-
mittee at the June 19, 2024 committee 
meeting.

By Initiation:
Michelle Black	 Cody Cassano		
Michael Doyle	 Lisa Gallegos	
Angela Marnell	 Laura Overton	
Dwayne Persky	 Lisa Persky		
Ernest Scarbrough

Reinstatement:
Bonnie Osborn	 Frank Tingley
		
Transfer Dimit:
Garwin Gaekel

Balloting:
The following candidates were balloted 
on in the affirmative at the June 20, 2024 
Lodge session.

By Initiation:
Michelle Black	 Cody Cassano		

Michael Doyle	 Lisa Gallegos		
Angela Marnell	 Laura Overton	
Dwayne Persky	 Lisa Persky		
Ernest Scarbrough

Reinstatement:
Bonnie Osborn	 Frank Tingley
		
Transfer Dimit:
Garwin Gaekel

Membership/Lapsation Report 
Beginning Membership Total 4/1/2024	
1052
Increases:				  
Initiated			  23
Affiliated 		  4
Reinstated 		  3
Subtotal			  30
Decreases:
Dropped			  4
Transferred Out		  2
Absolute Dimit		  0
Deaths			   0
Expelled			  0
Subtotal		  6
	    
CLMS Active Members	 1076
Average Age		  65.85
Gain/Loss		  24
Delinquency:
Six Months		  129
One Year		  0
Over One Year		  0
Total			   129
Lapsation Rate		  12.26% 
Life Members		  150
Honorary Life Members	 0
Total           		  150
Life Percentage		  14.26%
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Contributions to the VA
Submitted by Karen Seaman, Esteemed Leading Knight 

Michelle Detrick, our dedicated bingo caller, always ensures 
our bingo players know about the wish list items needed at 
the Phoenix VA. Thanks to her efforts, we receive many gener-
ous donations for this worthy cause.
Recently, Michelle and Sue Bushmaker donated journals for 
the COACH Program at the VA. This invaluable program 
allows dementia and Alzheimer’s patients to receive care from 
VA caregivers while remaining comfortably at home. Journal-
ing has proven to be a therapeutic tool, helping patients recall 

activities from earlier days. Addition-
ally, to keep their minds active and 
engaged, Sue Bushmaker donated a 
large box of game books to the VA.
Thank you, Michelle and Sue, for your 
thoughtful contributions. Your gifts are 
immensely appreciated by the patients, 
the VA, and the caregivers. Your gener-
osity makes a meaningful difference in 
their lives.

Pictured 
from first photo to last, left to right: 
Penny Craft, Laura Blank, and 
Poodle Dove
Second Photo: Laura Bryan, Mike 
Achey, and Penny Craft

Meet Our Members
Submitted by Karen Seaman, Esteemed Leading Knight 

Delores was born in Manhattan, NY, and spent her early 
years in the bustling cityscape until she was 7. Her family 
then moved to the suburbs of New Jersey, where her father 
embarked on a new journey, starting an industrial cleaning 
business for hotels. Their journey didn’t stop there; they 
later relocated to the shores of Daytona Beach before finally 
settling in Michigan after the passing of Delores’s father, to 
be closer to their extended family.
  In Detroit, destiny brought Delores and her husband, Al-
fred, together as they worked in the same building. Delores 
served the state with dedication at the Corporation Council, 
overseeing business licenses, while Alfred contributed to 
the Wayne County Commission. They were blessed with two 
wonderful sons, Ross and Jack. Upon Alfred’s retirement, 
they sought the warmth and sunshine of Arizona. Delores 
continued her career in auditing, marketing, and as a pur-
chasing agent for Workman’s Comp, while Alfred became a 
right-of-way agent in Arizona.
  Delores often reminisces about her sons with pride, describ-
ing them as respectful and delightful young men. Ross and 
Jack initially started a mobile detailing company, which Ross 
eventually took over. In 1990, Ross transformed the busi-
ness, focusing on cleaning and conditioning leather furniture 
and other cherished items, including clothing and purses. 
Delores manages all the bookkeeping and office functions, 
while Ross handles the intricate repairs and conditioning, 
occasionally traveling across the country to various states for 
business. This family business dates back to 1987 and was 
incorporated in 1990 and continues to flourish.
  Jack, a compassionate soul, 
works for a company that pro-
vides transportation for disabled 
individuals, ensuring they reach 
their medical appointments 
safely. He has a special talent 
for working with people with 
autism and also contributes to 
his township job by maintaining 
its cleanliness and beauty.
  Delores, a lover of games, has 
enjoyed playing Mah Jongg for 
over 40 years and participates in games twice a week at 
the Community Senior Center. She also has a fondness for 
Bingo. Delores is the Queen Leader of her Red Hat group, 
a delightful club for single women, mostly widows, where 
she showcases her exceptional talent in decorating for their 
themed lunches. We are eager to see her join a committee to 
bring her decorative flair to our events!
  Ross, sharing his mother’s love for Bingo, also has a passion 
for collecting sports memorabilia, a hobby he has cherished 
for 53 years. His extensive collection includes treasures from 
baseball, football, hockey, and basketball. They are both 
ardent animal lovers, treating their pets as family members. 
Ross’s beloved dog, Tia, was honored with a personalized 

bench at Sandpiper Park after she passed away. He was also 
known for throwing elaborate birthday parties for Tia, cele-
brating her life with joy.
  Delores, a first-generation American with roots in Russia, 
inherited a profound patriotism and love for America from 
her father. This deep-seated love led her to join Phoenix 
Lodge 335. Ross, inspired by his mother, joined the Lodge 
in January of 2024. They both revel in playing Bunco and 
Bingo at the Lodge, where they have formed many cherished 
friendships. They actively participate in numerous functions, 
and you can always find at least one of them at a Tuesday or 
Saturday Bingo game. This endearing mother and son duo 
bring warmth, joy, and a touch of elegance to our communi-
ty. Take a moment to meet them and bask in their delightful 
company.

2024 Grand Lodge Resolutions 
Balloting Results
2024-01—To remove the word indoctrination, which has 
negative connotations linked to forced acceptance of certain 
values or beliefs and amend it to the term orientation, which 
is a familiarization with the organization’s principles and 
beliefs. 2,164 YES, 291 NO.
PASSED.
2024-02—1) To move the control of the assets from the 
Grand Exalted Ruler’s appointed Defunct Lodge Trustees to 
that of the State Sponsor(s). 2) Lodges and State Associations 
are both 501(c)(8)s. This change will allow funds to be given 
to State Associations without placing a restriction on their 
use if so deemed by the State Sponsor(s). 2,203 YES, 249 NO. 
PASSED.
2024-03—To remove the word indoctrination, which has a 
negative connotation linked to forced acceptance of certain 
values of beliefs and amend it to the term orientation, which 
is a familiarization with the organization’s principles and 
beliefs. *This Resolution is dependent upon the passage of 
Resolution 2024-01.* 2,183 YES, 275 NO. PASSED.
2024-04—To allow the ability to download and print a 
current membership application directly from Elks.org. 2,239 
YES, 220 NO. PASSED.
2024-05—To make participation in the physical loss and 
crime coverage policy procured by Grand Lodge optional for 
the local Lodges. 970 YES, 1,470 NO. FAILED.
2024-06—To allow a Lodge to satisfy the bond require-
ment for the Lodge Secretary through an outside insurance 
company. *This Resolution is dependent upon the passage of 
Resolution 2024-05.* 1,072 YES, 1,384 NO. FAILED.
2024-07—To allow a Lodge to satisfy the bond require-
ment for the Lodge Treasurer through an outside insurance 
company. *This Resolution is dependent upon the passage of 
Resolution 2024-05.* 1,079 YES, 1,379 NO. FAILED.
2024-08—To remove the requirement for the Lodge Treasur-
er to attend all District Deputy Clinics. 1,577 YES, 869 NO. 
PASSED.
2024-09—To give the Local Lodges the opportunity to add 
or not add the Secretary and Treasurer to the Board of Direc-
tors. 1,892 YES, 567 NO. PASSED.
2024-10—To clarify and make uniform the standard of proof 
at trials before the Grand Forum resulting from any appeal of 
an Executive Order. 2,265 YES, 186 NO. PASSED.
2024-11—To clarify and make uniform the standard of proof 
at trials before the Grand Forum resulting from any appeal of 
an Executive Order. 2,247 YES, 203 NO. PASSED.
2024-12—The purpose of this resolution is to clarify and 
make consistent the process for nominations following the 
requirement that two meetings be held. 2,222 YES, 233 NO. 
PASSED.
2024-13—To make the year-round entry of the charitable 
service statistics a formal duty of the Secretary. 2,139 YES, 
316 NO. PASSED.
2024-14—Add Section 13.025: To formalize a standing Gov-
ernment Relations Committee. 2,019 YES, 437 NO. PASSED.
2024-15—Amendment to Section 13.020: To formalize a 
standing Government Relations Committee. *This Resolution 
is dependent upon the passage of Resolution 2024-14.* 2,017 
YES, 432 NO. PASSED.
2024-16—Amendment to Section 13.021: To formalize the 
Soccer Shoot Program within the Laws of the Order. 2,153 
YES, 298 NO. PASSED.
2024-17—Amendment to Section 18.020: To formalize the 
Soccer Shoot Program within the Laws of the Order. 2,141 
YES, 306 NO. PASSED.
2024-18—To clarify the role of the Exalted Ruler as an ex 
officio member of the Board of Trustees and a voting member 
of the Board of Directors of an incorporated Lodge. 2,243 
YES, 211 NO. PASSED.

2024-19—To provide a right of due process, hearing, and 
appeal to a member who is subject to expulsion from mem-
bership for an undisclosed felony conviction. 1,962 YES, 273 
NO. PASSED.
2024-20—To clarify the appellate jurisdiction and review 
process of the Grand Forum over appeals of an Order entered 
under the revised GLS 9.090. *This Resolution is dependent 
upon the passage of Resolution 2024-19.* 1,986 YES, 233 
NO. PASSED.
2024-21—To make a record of the preliminary hearing. 
2,124 YES, 89 NO. PASSED.
2024-22—To codify what flags or other insignia may be 
displayed within the Order. Rescinded by the Committee on 
Judiciary.

Charity Ball Sneak Peek: August 
Edition
Submitted by Karen Seaman, Esteemed Leading Knight 

An Enchanting Night in the City of Light. Step into the magic 
of Paris as we welcome you back to the City of Light (Ville 
Lumière) for an evening of high fashion and romance at this 
year’s Charity Ball. Immerse yourself in the elegance and 
charm of the world’s most romantic city. Our glamorous event 
will feature a delightful photo booth where you can capture 
your memories against a stunning Parisian backdrop, com-
plete with whimsical props.
  Whether you’re posing solo, with your beloved, or with a 
group of friends, these 4x6 photos will be a cherished keep-
sake of a truly enchanting night. Best of all, they’re free! So, 
adorn yourself in your finest attire, gather your friends, and 
prepare for an unforgettable night of beauty, laughter, and 
love in the heart of Paris. Let the City of Light illuminate 
your evening and create memories that will last a lifetime.

July 4 Picnic 
Submitted by Cookie Nanni, Picnic Committee Chair 

Well, we did it again!  Our Fourth of July picnic, held on July 
6th, was a fabulous success. We 
had great attendance, and every-
one enjoyed the tons of food lov-
ingly prepared by Jim and Lorri 
Bowe, Mark Thompson, Cindy 
Pendergrass, and Rich Becker.
  There was a basket raffle, a 
50/50 draw, and the famous 
bakery auction manned by Larry 
Bodwell, with 
all proceeds 
going to the 
Veterans 
Committee. We 
also had great 
karaoke and a 
left-right-center 
game.
  A huge thank you to all the volunteers 
who helped serve and keep our picnic 
running smoothly, and to Kathy Jones, 
who held the fort down when we were all 
gone.

Pictured from first photo to last, left to 
right: Karen Seaman, Sandra Bailey, Edith 
& Norm Bertram, Bill Hennings, and Jim 
& Lorri Bowe

Lodge Entertainment Report
Submitted by Nicole Beach Entertainment Committee Chair & 
House Committee Member

Our Lodge has been buzzing with lots of fun activities, from 
live music and game nights to fun bingo and so much more! 
One request from our members has been to have more fun 
options at the Lodge most nights of the week. Well, your 
requests have been fulfilled! We are kicking it up a notch 
with more game nights, more live music, bringing karaoke 
back once per month, card games, a darts league (Sundays), 
nightly pool leagues, more line dancing (not just country), 
and plenty of events from our committees!
  One big change is the introduction of Line Dancing Lessons, 
which has been a blast. The main purpose of these lessons is 
to get our members moving and to have some line dances at 
the Children’s Shopping Spree Redneck Party on September 
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14th! So, dust off those boots in your closet and come 
join in the dancing. They are beginner level, so nothing 
difficult (and bring the kids). We will be introducing line 
dances in the future that are not solely country mu-
sic-based, which I hope will interest most of you.
  Now that we have implemented all this fun stuff, it 
does take volunteers to help, but we’re not asking for a lot—just a few hours per week and, of 
course, on the nights of your choosing!
  Please join the Social Planning (Entertainment) Committee at the next meeting on Monday, 
August 5th at 6:30 pm to discuss our busy calendar and where you can help out. The commit-
tee is a small one for now (basically me), but with the fun increasing, we need more members 
to step up! Plus, you’ll have a lot of fun—guaranteed. I want to thank you in advance and 
especially my biggest helpers thus far!
602.679.1319 or nicbeach1@gmail.com

House Committee Corner
Submitted by Bill Darr, House Committee Chair

We have returned from the Grand Lodge Convention in Austin, 
Texas, renewed and invigorated by the information gained from the speakers at the sessions. 
Once the business meeting was adjourned, several officers attended workshops and clinics to 
advance their understanding and knowledge of the BPOE at the National, Area, State, District, 
and Lodge levels. Even with all this activity, our officers performed in the National Ritual Com-
petition with a high degree of success and professionalism. Exemplifying the impressiveness 
credo of Natural, Dignified, and Sincere, the Officers and Candidate represented our Lodge, 
our District, and the State of Arizona at the highest level of competition. Phoenix achieved 
4th place honors in a field of 19 competing Ritual teams, with two of our officers achieving 
3rd place honors in the Western Division of competition. The hours dedicated by our Officers, 
Candidate, and coaching staff are evident in their success in the competition. Phoenix Lodge 
should be very proud of our Ritual Team.
  Just prior to leaving for Grand Lodge, it had come to the attention of the House Committee 
that there may be some misunderstanding about the use of the “Stag Room.” I hope I can clear 
these issues up with this article.
   We as an Order are an “inclusive” Order rather than an “exclusive” group. The youth in our 
Lodge are of great importance to us. We show this by our Scholarship, Scouting, and Antlers 
programs. We also know the importance of family involvement, for the children of today are 
the Elks of tomorrow. Maintaining a family-friendly atmosphere promotes their involvement 
and a feeling of welcome. All Members in good standing and their guests have equal rights to 
all the facilities that the Phoenix Lodge provides. The card players, pool players, shuffleboard 
players, dart players, and board game players all have the same rights to the usage of the Stag 
Room. No one group has more rights than another. No more, no less. This is in line with the 
Esteemed Lecturing Knight’s part in the Ritual in discussing the “Golden Rule.” Treat every 
Member as you wish to be treated, thereby exemplifying the motto of that station, “Brotherly 
Love.”
The House Rules are posted for even more clarity. The on-duty bartender should be contacted 
if a question of use arises, and of course, contacting the House Committee directly after that is 
an option. Feel free to attend House Committee meetings, which are held on the Monday prior 
to a Lodge meeting.

Celebrating Elk of the Month: 
Richard Carmer
Submitted by Joe Brown, Exalted Ruler

Richard Carmer, a member of our Lodge for 11 years, is recog-
nized as Elk of the Month for his commitment to serving our Veter-
ans and our community events. Richard’s primary contribution 
is his dedication to the Welcome Home Kits program, providing 
homeless Veterans with essential items to help them establish 
stable homes. Richard personally purchases items for these kits, 
which include small furniture, kitchenware, and cleaning supplies. 
His efforts ensure that Veterans receive the assistance they need 
promptly. Richard’s dedication is a wonderful example of the 
Elks’ commitment to serving those who have served our country. 
Richard also plays a crucial role in our Lodge events by serving 
as the photographer at the Veterans dance and the Charity Ball, 
capturing the moments and donating the money back into charity. 
We are proud to honor Richard Carmer as Elk of the Month for his 
contributions and dedication to our Veterans and our community.

ENF Fidelity Club
Submitted by: Diane Bodwell, PER, ENF Chair (Correction from Printed Version-Will print in Sept)

Do you contribute to the Elks National Foundation often? What if you could donate without 
having to think about it? Well, you can! Enroll today and become a member of the Fidelity 
Club—the ENF’s monthly giving program.
  The ENF Fidelity Club is an individual giving and recognition program. Members of the ENF 
Fidelity Club support the ENF on a regular basis via direct debit or recurring credit card dona-
tions. Not only are these members supporting an important cause, but they are also helping the 
ENF reduce administrative expenses. We thank them for their ongoing commitment!

Why Join the Fidelity Club?

Ease: The ENF Fidelity Club recognizes automatic, regularly scheduled donations through 
your bank account or credit card. These donations occur monthly (minimum $5).
Eco-Friendly: Save a tree and save time with paperless donations!

Convenience: No need to purchase stamps or mail a check. It takes just five minutes to sign 
up, and you’re good to go!
Flexibility: You can increase, modify, or cancel your gift at any time.
Security: It’s safe, reliable, and allows the ENF to spend less time on administration and more 
time on our charitable mission.
Program Choice: You may choose from the ENF Endowment Fund, Hoop Shoot Fund, 
Community Investments Program Fund, Scholarship Fund, Drug Awareness Program Fund, 
Veterans Fund, or the ENF All Programs Fund.
Becoming a member of the Fidelity Club is simple! Enroll online at enf.elks.org/recurring and 
start your gift today! If you have any questions or would like assistance in enrolling, feel free 
to contact Diane Bodwell, PER, at 602-989-8940 or any member of the ENF committee.

Children’s Christmas Shopping Spree 
News
Submitted by Linda Thompson, CCSS Chair (Correction from Printed Version-Will print in Sept)

Pull out those Redneck rags! At the Redneck Party on September 14th, expect great vittles, 
lots of dancing, games, costume prizes, jello shots, and some really fine grab bags and raffle 
prizes. You’ll really want to join in when you see what you can win! Apps at 5:30, main vittles 
and dessert at 6:00. You can purchase your ticket for $20 until September 7th; the price is $25 
after that, so buy early. Wayne is our DJ for dancing and will host Karaoke starting at 9 p.m. 
Keep up your terrific support to help the kids have a great Christmas! Our goal is to provide 
clothes and gifts for 130 kids in need, including many military families.

Don’t forget the Prosperity Calendar. For a $20 ticket, you will get 30 chances to win! Every 
day in September, we’ll draw a winner of $50 or $100, and $500 on Redneck Night. See the 
ad. Buy your tickets early; we will only sell 250 tickets! You have a great chance of winning, 
and you can win more than once on the same ticket! You don’t have to be a member or be 
present to win, so you can give them as gifts or share them with friends. Contact Linda for 
tickets or watch for our volunteers selling around the lounge every Friday night. Winners will 
be posted twice weekly on the 335 Facebook page and in the lounge.

Please contact Linda at (307) 421-4683 if you’d like to help with the Redneck Party or calendar 
sales.

Benevolence		
Brotherhood		
Camaraderie	
Charity		
Community		
Fellowship	
Fraternal		
Honor		

Integrity	
Leadership		
Lodge		
Membership	
Patriotism		
Philanthropy		
Respect	
Scholarships		

Service		
Support	
Tradition		
Unity		
Veterans	
Volunteerism		
Youth



August 2024Page 5



August 2024Page 6

BRING A FRIEND!



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1
12pm Poker Games 

2
9am Pool Players 
11am Canasta 
5:30pm Dinner
6:30pm Membership 
Comm Mtg
7:30pm Papa T’s 
Karaoke 

3
6pm Dinner & Movie  
Poolside/ Maverick

4
2pm Darts 

5
9am Pool Players 
12pm Poker Games
6:30pm Social Plan-
ning Mtg

6
12pm Texas Hold’em 
5:00pm Kids Mtg 
5:00pm-6:30pm Dinner
6:30pm – Public Bingo

7
9am Pool Players
5:30pm Dinner
6:30pm Line Dancing  
Lessons 

8
12pm Poker Games

9
9am Pool Players 
11am Canasta 
5:30pm Dinner
6:30pm Jeff Sullivan 
Trio

10
7pm Fun Bingo
7pm Texas Hold’em 

11
2pm Darts

12
 9am Pool Players 
12pm Poker Games
6:30pm House Comm 
Mtg

13
12pm Texas Hold’em  
5:00pm-6:30pm Dinner
6:30pm – Public Bingo
7pm Trustees Mtg

14
9am Pool Players  
4:30pm New Members-
Meet & Greet
5:30pm Dinner 
Sloppy Joes
6:30pm Sweetwater 
Strings Music

15
12pm Poker Games
7pm Lodge Mtg

16
9am Pool Players 
11am Canasta 
5:30pm Dinner
6:30pm Membership 
Comm Mtg
7:30 Front Right 
Center

17

18
9am-12pm PER 
Breakfast 
2pm Darts

19 
9am Pool Players 
12pm Poker Games

20
12pm Texas Hold’em  
5:00pm-6:30pm Dinner
6:30pm – Public Bingo

21
9am Pool Players
12pm-5pm Blood Drive
5pm PR Comm Mtg 
5:30pm Mexican 
Dinner
7pm Song Jeopardy

22
12pm Poker Games 
6pm Veterans Comm 
Meeting
7pm PER Mtg

23
9am Pool Players 
11am Canasta 
5:30pm Dinner
6:30pm The Jokerz 
Band 

24
5:30-8 Kids Back to 
School Party!
7pm Fun Bingo
7pm Texas Hold’em 

25
2pm Darts

26
9am Pool Players 
12pm Poker Games 

27
12pm Texas Hold’em  
5:00pm-6:30pm Dinner
6:30pm – Public Bingo

28
9am Pool Players
5:30 Huli Chicken
6pm Joe Baker Music

29
12pm Poker Games 

30
9am Pool Players 
11am Canasta 
5:30pm Dinner
7:30pm Line Dancing 

31

Lounge Hours:				  
Monday-Thursday: 11am-10pm		
Friday and Saturday: 11am-11pm
Sunday: 11am-7pm 

Hours:
Monday-Thursday: 9am-10pm
Friday: 9am till close
Saturday: 11am till close
Sunday: 11am -7pm

Office Hours:
Monday-Thursday: 9am-2pm

August 2024

Friday Night Food Servers Needed!
Come in, join a team, and help once a month for just a couple of  hours on a Friday. Meet members and make new friends. 

Contact Cindy Pendergrass to get involved!  Members, spouses, and widows may volunteer! Phone: 623-582-4298

New Sunday activities starting in September in the Lounge:
September 1st, 2-4pm: Board games, 8th, 2-4pm: Euchre game, 15th, 2-4pm: Puzzles 50/100, 22nd, 2-2:45pm: Walking

September 29th, 2-4pm: Gardening/seed trade. Please contact Lisa Gallegos at 602-487-4780
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Dinner served 5:30pm to 
7:00pm
Groups of  8+ please call a 
day in advance
(602) 482-2335

August 2nd
Chicken Marsala $16
Baked Fish / Beer Battered 
Fish & Chips $14

August 9th
Prime Rib $23
Baked Fish / Beer Battered 
Fish & Chips $14

August 16th
Meatloaf  $16
Baked Fish / Beer Battered 
Fish & Chips $14

August 23rd
Pork Loin $16
Baked Fish / Beer Battered 
Fish & Chips $14

August 30th
BBQ Ribs $16
Baked Fish / Beer Battered 
Fish & Chips $14

All dinner prices are a flat 
fee, tax included

Every Friday night:
Soup and Mixed Greens & 
Coleslaw - $9.00
Kids menu – Only $5.00

Desserts: Donation please

Any substitutions or 
changes will be on the menu 
board in the lounge.



August 2024Page 8


